
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BARROW PARISH COUNCIL
HELD AT WILLEY VILLAGE HALL, WILLEY, ON

THURSDAY, 8TH SEPTEMBER, 2016, AT 6.30 P.M.

33. PRESENT: Councillor N.D. Downes (Chairman), P. Knott, P.M. Whiteman,
Mrs. S. King, Mrs. S.A. Gibbons.

34. IN ATTENDANCE: The Clerk and 3 members of the public.

35. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
No Declarations of Interest were received.

36. MINUTES:
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 14th July, 2016 and the Planning
Meeting held on 25th July, 2016, copies of which had been circulated to
Members, were taken as read, confirmed and signed by the Chairman.

37. REPORT BY SHROPSHIRE COUNCILLOR:
Shropshire Councillor D. Turner submitted his report a copy of which is 
attached to the signed copy of the Minutes. The headings were as follows:

38. POLICE MATTERS:
Nothing to report.

39. REPORTS BY PARISH COUNCILLORS:
Councillor Mrs. S. King reported that she had arranged for the supply of a Dog
Litter Bin to be located at the Village Hall.  The Chairman and Vice Chairman
would collect and erect the bin.

40. EVERYBODY ACTIVE BROSELEY AND BARROW:
Councillor P. Knott reported that all 16 applications had been approved and that
the full £30000 would be allocated.

41. PLANNING APPLICATION:
The Chairman requested the views of members on the following Planning
Application.

16/03764/TCA Fell 1 No. Mature Ash Tree within Broseley
Conservation Area at Spring Corner, 58 Spout
Lane, Benthall.
NO OBJECTION

42. DEFRIBILLATOR:
The Chairman reported that Willey Estate had purchased a Defribillator and
was located in the disused Phone Box in Willey.
Members considered that a Defribillator was now not needed in the Village
Hall and that they should consider having one installed in Benthall.  The



Chairman undertook to speak to a representative at Morris Corfields business
premises to ascertain if they would give permission to have one located at
a suitable position at their factory.

43. AUDIT OF ACCOUNTS 2015/2016:
The Clerk reported that the External Auditor had completed the Audit of
Accounts for 2015/2016 and there were no matters they wished to bring
before the Parish Council.  The Clerk submitted the Annual Return for the
information of Members.

44. PURCHASED OF COMPUTER EQUIPMENT:
Referring to Minute 81 dated 10th March, 2016, Councillor Knott reported
that he had purchased a Lap Top Computer and a Scanner on behalf of
the Parish Council at a cost £419.38 plus V.A.T, total cost £503.26.
The equipment was purchased from Novatech.

45.  REVEALING THE EARLY HISTORY OF THE BOROUGH OF WENLOCK.
Members agreed that this item be placed on the agenda for the
November meeting to consider a grant of £500 to Much Wenlock
Town Council towards the costs of this project.

46. FINANCE:
The Clerk presented the following accounts for approval and payment.

Salary £322.08
Petty Cash £  30.00
Willey Village Hall £  16.00
Npower £190.81 (Paid)
P. Knott (Payments for the purchase of

      Computer equipment) £503.26

RESOLVED accordingly.

The  Clerk reported that as at 30th August, 2016 there was a credit
balance of £11089.60.

Chairman
10th November, 2016.


